 VILLAGE OF ASHKUM

MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING 
MARCH 18, 2025
The Ashkum Village Board met Tuesday, March 18, 2025 @ the village hall.  Present were Paul Heideman, Mike Cotter, Shannon Meier, Angie Wycoff, Shelley Ponton, Ellen Mikeworth, and April Lyons.  Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller, Treasurer Krystal Alberts, Jason McKee, Police Chief Jim Lehmkuhl, and Tony Potts from the Planning Commission were also in attendance.  Clerk Donna Schmitz wasn’t present and Trustee April Lyons will take the minutes of the meeting.
Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller asked if he could send a link to everyone to give their pledge to the Illinois Water Association. Derek reported they have been a great resource to him. They located a water leak and they helped him study for EPA testing. The pledges will keep funding available to help villages needing their assistance.

President Heideman called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Clerk Donna Schmitz emailed the minutes of the March 3, 2025 meeting. Angie Wycoff moved to approve the minutes as sent, seconded by Mike Cotter, and the motion passed. 
NEW BUSINESS/VISITORS  

President Heideman recognized Tony Potts, a member of the Planning Commission, who was present to answer any questions the board may have regarding activities of their commission. When asked if they ever got the maps done, Tony responded they are waiting on Charles Wright. The village is waiting for the zone maps to be approved by the board. Derek will print a big copy and then they’re okay.
President Heideman recognized Police Chief Jim Lehmkuhl who had nothing new to report.

President Heideman recognized Jason McKee, who asked if the asphalt streets that were tarred and chipped last year could be swept this spring. This matter has been discussed at several meetings due to complaints about the dust. Jason asked if the property previously owned by Con Campbell is within village limits and was advised it is. Jason reported they have a huge stack of bushes and trees piled to burn, and he doesn’t believe they should be allowed to burn that much. He’s not concerned about leaves and smaller piles, but not this much.  President Heideman will talk to the new owner tomorrow. Jason asked about stop sign enforcement and whether it is being enforced all the time or not. He related his son was issued a ticket (not a problem), but later two other people blew the stop sign and almost hit each other and no tickets issued. People are complaining about specific corners; if the people live there and blow the stop sign on a regular basis, that is wrong. Some people drive at a high rate of speed and don’t attempt to slow down. If the law is broken, it’s broken, so be it, but are we looking for numbers for tickets, or are we looking to fix the problem?
President Heideman recognized Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller, who reported on the following:
· Derek reported Tykia Long’s house on Washington street is holding a lot of water and he thinks it’s the village’s responsibility to replace culverts. Derek reported he couldn’t find one, but it could be buried and crushed. Derek reported he’ll get pricing for replacing the culvert if the board is okay with it. Derek was advised to get the pricing.

· Derek has lists for the properties as well as pictures of the properties of things that must be done to meet our zoning ordinances if the owners should ask what repairs are needed. 

· Derek reported the roof is sufficient for the property at 308 North Fourth according to Jim Glenn. Jim didn’t look at the other properties but did talk to Derek about them.
· Derek reported he is making a list, with pictures, of other properties that need repair.

· Derek reported he tried to load something into the old dump truck with the new tractor and it does go high enough to reach, but barely. Derek wanted to correct what he previously reported, but his feelings remain the same as the truck isn’t very useful to the village. 
· Derek reported he’s not going to post stuff on Facebook anymore. There’s been a lot of negativity and he’s going to limit it to water main breaks, etc. 
President Heideman recognized Treasurer Krystal Alberts who gave the treasurer’s report for December 2024. Angie Wycoff moved to approve the report as read, seconded by Mike Cotter and the motion passed.  Mike Cotter moved to present the December bills to the Finance Committee, seconded by Angie Wycoff and the motion passed.  Finance Chairman Mike Cotter reported expenditures of $10,370.84 in the General Fund; and expenditures of $10,107.70 in the Water Works Fund. Total expenditures for both funds were $20,48.54. Finance Chairman Mike Cotter moved to pay all December 2024 bills in the usual manner, seconded by Shannon Meier and the motion passed.

Copies of the audit were distributed and reviewed.  Shannon Meier moved to approve the audit, seconded by April Lyons, and the motion passed. 
President Heideman brought the following before the board for discussion and/or action:

· President Heideman reported he didn’t get a second bid regarding the demolition of the property on Second Street. The initial bids weren’t for the same work being done. Letters are dated March 7, signs March 10, publication March 7. Demolition can start in 30 days after the above criteria is met.
· Derek reported the garage is structurally sound and we need to talk to the attorney if we can save the garage or not.   
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Trustee April Lyons had no report. 
Trustee Ellen Mikeworth reported she is tried to get in touch with Jill Johnson, financial person at Iroquois County regarding the $15,000 grant we’re supposed to get. Ellen also reported she went on judiciary.com to check on our pending lawsuit, and it shows the hearing has been moved to April 14th. She thought our attorney was going to do something. He will be at our meeting April 7th, so we can put that on our list to discuss. Ellen also reported on rumors of windmills being installed southeast of town. Isn’t that a portion of the area we discussed for the sewer plant? President Heideman advised Ellen windmills have to be 1 ½ miles from the village.
Trustee Shelley Ponton had no report.
Trustee Angie Wycoff had no report.

Trustee Shannon Meier reported Jim Clarage emailed her about some things that were available – are we interested in state grants for new sidewalks for downtown to meet life safety codes, grants for house repairs and new roofs for seniors, and many more grants available. Shannon was interested in new sidewalks grants. She did relay to Mr. Clarage about our proposed water system improvements and it could take a long time. She feels maybe he could do the research for us.  Ellen expressed concerns about his billing and how high it would be. Ellen is going to look with the county to see if someone is more cost effective. Shannon will reach out to Jim to verify his costs.
Trustee Mike Cotter had no report.
Krystal Alberts reported President Heideman and Jim Lehmkuhl did attend a township meeting for a more specific contract with for the coliseum parties. Krystal stated that not all people cause problems so it’s hard to ask for people to have the same guidelines.

Tony Potts reported he has a problem when some people are in the street, broken bottles - that’s when something should be done.

As there was no further business to come before the board, Shannon Meier moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:07 p.m., seconded by Shelley Ponton and the motion passed.

The next scheduled meeting will be Monday, April 7, 2025 at 7:00 p.m. at the village hall.  
DONNA K SCHMITZ

VILLAGE CLERK 
